
Dear Esteemed Senators,  

In a world where the internet has become as crucial to human existence as air is to a fish, I 
hereby present my case against the proposed Online Safety Amendment (Social Media 
Minimum Age) Bill 2024. Now, I'm not saying it's the end of the universe or anything quite as 
dramatic as that, but let's dive into why this bill might be more of a "Don't Panic" towel than a 
lifesaver: 

1. **The Education of a Young Mind:** 

   - Social media isn't just about sharing photos of your breakfast or the latest dance craze. For 
young humans, it's an educational playground. Where else can one learn about the intricacies 
of internet culture, from the art of meme creation to the philosophy of keyboard warriors? It's 
like a real-time course in sociology, psychology, and graphic design rolled into one. 

2. **Social Skills in the Modern Era:** 

   - The argument that social media hinders social skills is as outdated as a dial-up modem. 
Today's kids are navigating digital landscapes with finesse, learning to communicate in ways 
that will be the norm in the future. Banning them from social media is like telling a fish it can't 
swim because it might get too wet. 

3. **Safety Through Education, Not Exclusion:** 

   - Rather than barricading our youth behind digital walls, let's educate them on safe internet 
practices. Teach them to swim in the digital sea, not just throw them a life buoy when they're 
already drowning. Programs for digital literacy should be the focus, not an arbitrary age limit 
that's as effective as trying to herd cats. 

4. **The Economic Argument:** 

   - Consider the future economic implications. Social media savvy is becoming as vital as 
traditional literacy. By cutting off this avenue, we're potentially stunting the growth of the next 
generation of digital entrepreneurs, influencers, and tech moguls. It's like telling young Zaphod 
Beeblebrox he can't explore space because he might meet some less than friendly aliens. 

5. **The Inevitability of Technology:** 

   - If there's one thing we've learned from sci-fi, it's that technology will find a way, much like life 
(as per Jurassic Park's Dr. Ian Malcolm). Kids will find workarounds, just like teenagers have 
always found ways to get around their parents' rules. Instead of a ban, perhaps we should 
invest in better tools to manage and monitor their online activity, much like a good AI butler 
might do. 

6. **A Point on Freedom:** 

   - Freedom to explore, even in the digital realm, is fundamental. This bill could set a precedent 
for further restrictions on internet freedom. We might as well start issuing digital passports 
next, requiring visas for each website visit. 

In conclusion, while the intentions behind this bill might be as pure as the Heart of Gold's 
Infinite Improbability Drive, the execution needs a re-think. Let's guide, educate, and protect 
our youth through smarter means than simply drawing a line in the digital sand. 


